
     In January 2014 it was noticed by Delta landowners that a 
chart online providing the estimated Delta outflow and in-Delta 
water uses indicated substantially low Delta outflow.  In addition, 
there appeared to be “missing water”.  I hired a certified 
Quickbooks person to enter the numbers as shown in the top 
chart, as if those numbers were dollars instead of thousands of 
acre feet of water.  The result was that there appeared to be 
MISSING water and the CCWD diversions may be counted twice 
as both independent export amount and as a portion of the in-
Delta consumptive use figure.  North Delta landowner focus on 
flows has been heightened in the last few years because DWR or 
USBR has been greatly reducing flows on Steamboat Slough, in 
particular, except for when the salmonid migration studies with 
pulse flows are going on.  The above chart was provided to 
several North Delta water engineers and agency people with a 
request that others review the data.

      Without notice to others, DWR revised the chart and posted it 
online on 3/19/2014, after revising the data in late February.        
It will take more time to analyze the new numbers, but the first 
posting shows how even for very important data like Delta outflow 
there is inconsistency when DWR reports data and then makes 
corrections without acknowledging the correction.

DWR CORRECTS WATER 
BALANCE TABLE ... MAYBE

SCREEN PRINT OF DWR CHART ONLINE BEFORE DWR UPDATE

SCREEN PRINT OFDWR  CHART CORRECTED BY DWR AND POSTED 3/19/2014

Data compiled by N. Suard, Esq.
posted online 3/27/14

Location of flow study based on the first chart posted by DWR:
http://www.snugharbor.net/images-2014/bdcp/flows/unaccounted_diversions.pdf
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